
 

 

2022 Spring Update 

International Travels Begin Again! 

 

We are excited to announce that GCIM will be 
resuming our international travels! We are 
scheduled to be in Greece during the month of 
May. We will be work-
ing directly with Spyros 
Voulgaris, the Director 
of RHEMA Greece, and 
providing teaching and 
training sessions for  
students and church leaders. Visit their website 
at www.logoschurch.gr/en/. Please keep us in 
your prayers as we travel and prepare to minis-
ter to many individuals on this trip. In addition, 
we have other international trips in the process 
of being confirmed. As details of those trips are 
finalized, we will continue to update you 
through various methods of communication. 
Please continue to check out our website at 
www.gcinternational.org for ministry updates 
and new resources.  

It’s official! We also invite you to 
“like” our new  Facebook page! 
It’s another connecting point as 

we partner together for His Kingdom! Search 
for Gary Crowl International Ministries. 

An Amazing Response From China For FLP Chinese  

 

In 2017, GCIM redirected its Chinese ministry focus to  
developing free Christian resources. Since that time,  
we have continued to look for ways to provide teaching 
materials in a format that is easily accessible to Chinese-
speakers living anywhere in the world. 

With that in mind, GCIM began experimenting with an 
online platform to provide downloadable book .pdfs,  
.mp3 audio files, and .mp4 video files. Since the inception  
of FLPChinese.com, GCIM and our partners have translated 
twenty-two books from four different authors.  

Our translation team is comprised of a Chinese national living in China who has a background in  
publications, and Wayne Li, our Stateside GCIM office translator who has experience in Chinese  
literature and is also a graduate of RBTC USA. Both have dedicated their time and efforts to provide 
highly accurate translations for these faith-building materials. 

Once the site was operational, we began tracking the number of downloads people were accessing. 
From April 2021 to February 2022, we recorded 2,750 downloads. In March 2022, however, we saw  
a significant increase in those numbers with a monthly total of 37,231 downloads, bringing our total 
number of downloads for the past year to approximately 40,000! Remember, these download  
numbers do not reflect the number of times individuals pass these materials on to their friends and 
families. We are tremendously excited about the site's potential toward a growing impact in China. 

As many of you know, China has been making news head-
lines for various issues the past couple of years. We  
believe that these materials will make a significant impact 
within churches and among the leaders of those churches. 
Even more exciting, in April 2022, GCIM uploaded our very 
first video teaching from Kenneth E. Hagin that uses Chinese 
language voice-overs. Our goal is to continue uploading a 
new video resource each month for the next year that will 
cover a range of the most important topics necessary to 
strengthen the faith of believers. More book translations  
are being prepared for future release as well. 

Again, these resources will be made available free of charge. 
We can do that because we have tremendous partners who 
continue to support this project! We want to thank every-
one who has given. Only eternity will tell the story of how 
many lives have ultimately been changed!  www.flpchinese.com 



 

 

A Personal Word from the Crowl’s… 

 

With everything taking place in the world today, it is understandable 
why many Christians are perplexed and living with fear and uncertainty. 
It is also understandable why there has been increased interest in end-
times events. Whenever the world begins to experience catastrophic 
crises, many people start looking for the Lord's return. 

In the first chapter of Acts, Jesus addresses the question of where our 
focus ought to be about the time we are living in. In Acts 1:6, the disci-
ples asked Jesus this question: "…Lord, wilt thou at this time restore 
again the kingdom to Israel?” The disciples were interested in the same 
things that most Christians are interested in today who may be asking, “Jesus, when will you set up 
your kingdom and rule and reign on this earth?” This, of course, will become a reality at some point. 

Notice Jesus’ response in Acts 1:7. “And He said unto them, ‘It is not for you to know the times or the 
seasons, which the Father hath put in His own power.’” Jesus did not say that there was to be no  
restoration of the kingdom to Israel; He simply said that speculation about the time and date of this 
restoration was not a priority for the disciples. 

In the next verse, Acts 1:8, Jesus returns to what He wanted the disciples to hear: an emphasis on  
receiving the power of the Holy Spirit. For what purpose? For the purpose of evangelism. For the  
purpose of spreading the Gospel to the uttermost parts of the earth. 

I believe we are living in the last days. However, I also believe that we still have work to do. That work 
includes what Jesus said in Matthew 24:14, “And this gospel of the kingdom shall be preached in all 
the world for a witness unto all nations; and then shall the end come.” This is still the message for the 
church today! God the Father is waiting for a harvest. The harvest is God’s number one priority. The 
harvest is the closest thing to the heart of our Heavenly Father.  

We still have work to do! There are so many unique opportunities that are before us. We have the 
most incredible message to share. We have received the most extraordinary power to equip us for the 
mission. It is appropriate to keep the return of the Lord fresh on our minds. It is equally appropriate to 
use that promise as the primary motivation to reach the world with the Gospel! 

Let me encourage you to look for opportunities to share the Gospel with your friends, family, and 
coworkers. Ask the Lord what you can do to be a part of gathering in the harvest in these last days. 
We live in one of the most remarkable periods of the history of the world. Never before have we had 
the opportunities and the technology we do now to reach people with the Gospel. Let’s work together 
to accomplish the plan and the will of our Heavenly Father! 

Connie and I and all of us at GCIM thank you for your faithful prayers and financial support. We are 
blessed to have such wonderful friends and partners in the ministry.  
Together we are changing people's lives and expanding the  
Kingdom of God! 


